

AND A SINCERE WISH THAT EV-ERYONE IN THE DISTRICT WILL HAVE

A Happy New

HOLLYWOOD HOTEL NORVAL

PHONE 28w

### Final Meeting for 1945 of Halton County Council

Adjustments in Salaries and Allowan- tem and it was agreed that the Counces made - By-Laws Passed to Ap- ty Buildings Committee request the point Public Health Nurses and Coun- return of the old fixtures before final ty Assessor - Warden Heslop Eulogi- payment of the account was made.

All members were present at the fi nal meeting of Halton County Council, Tuesday, Dec. 11th. Accounts passed by Council were as

Printing Agriculture - Reforestation County Roads ..... Hospital Accounts

County Buildings Finance - Children's Aid Society, \$527,56; Pees and Expenses of Age Pensions and Mottier's Allowance Committee, \$280.60; Committee Fees re Children's Aid Society, \$111.20, ma king a total of \$919.35.

Simcoe County asked approval of a resolution requesting the Dominion Government to direct the War Assets Corporation to pass over to the schools on indefinite loan, all' surplus equipment and materials needed for instructional purposes. This letter was

the account of the new lighting sys-

MAY THIS MESSAGE REACH OUR FRIENDS

BOTH OLD AND NEW, WHOM WE HAVE

HAD THE PLEASURE OF SERVING IN 1945

A HAPPY NEW YEAR

**MEATS & GROCERIES** 

GOOD WISHES ARE ALWAYS IN SEASON

AND AT THIS TIME OF YEAR PARTICU-

LARLY WE LIKE TO SEND GREETINGS TO

New Year of Health, Happiness

and Prosperity

Fred Sinclair

ALL AND OUR WISH FOR A

White Rose Service Station

J. BUCK

**GEORGETOWN** 

sed by Fellow Councillors on Splendid The Finance Committee recommended that the salary of the County it be increased to \$1500 per annum, effective Nov. 1, 1945 with \$10 of same being charged to general accounts and the balance of \$500 be charged to Road Accounts. The increase was ap-

The following resolution was moved by Mr. Gilbert, seconded by Mrs. Pettit, that \$400 as expenses be paid to the Warden, Dr. Heslop, for the year

Mr. Gilbert, in presenting the motion, explained that, in his opinion and in the opinion of a good many with whom he had consulted, it was ridiculous to expect the Warden give his time, accept the responsi bility incidental to his office, for small a remuneraton as had been given in the past. Formerly the Warden had been given \$200.

The Warden, Dr. Heslop, said that while he approved of the increase principle, he regretted it had come up during his term of office. Had it come up next year it would have met with his approval. His personal objections being over ruled, the motion was carried unanimously. .

By-laws were passed appointing the Public Health Nurses for the - Public Schools in the County, also the appointment of a county Assessor.

Mr. Wm. Deans, as secretary of the Old Age Pensions Board, was given a grant of \$150 for efficient services ren-

As a means of preserving the records of the Lorne Scots, of which Halton County is justly proud, it was moved by Mr. Hillman and Mr. Whitaker, that the authority be given to the Brampton Conservator to print Halton's share of the history of the Lorne Scots at an approximate cost of \$84.00. Carried.

Moved by Robertson and Gilbert, that the car allowance for Roy Smith, County Engineer, be raised from \$500 to \$750 for the year 1945. Carried. .. In regard to County Health Services, the Warden announced that the had talked with Dr. Struthers who had expressed great satisfaction at the progress alrady made in the County and had intimated that the Department had its eye on Halton in the hope that when facilities were available this County would be first in the field to take advantage of the extended health service. Mr. Robertson: "I think this Health Unit is such a

splendid service that 'I feel Halton County should bend over backwards to take advantage of such a propositon. Mr. J. M. MacDonald, who has been very active in getting the present Health Service underway, agreed it was one of the finest things that ever hit the County.

The warden was asked to vacate the chair and with Mr. Gilbert as chairman the wish of the Council was asked as to voicing their individual appreciation to the retiring Warden as had been the custom in the past. Mr. Gilbert told Council that Dr. Reslop had said he would prefer that this be done. However Mr. Crais thought it was too bad if they were all in such a hurry that they could not take time to voice a few words of personal appreciation to their Warden. Each member therefore spoke as he saw fit and the Warden was the recipient of many words of commendation obviously in all sincerity as to the appreciation of his services during his term of office. Regret was also expressed by members regarding the pending retirement of Messrs. J. M. McDonald, N. Gilbert and W. J. Robertson. Mr Cleave in his remarks, aptly referred to J. M. McDonald as 'Mr.

The Wartien, brief as usual, was none the less obviously sincere in his thanks to his fellow members for their words of commendation. He said he felt it had been a successful year and that much had been accomplished and this, he asserted, was due to the co-operation and good fellowship of the entire council. He also expressed regret that several of the older members with whom it had been a pleasure and privilege to associate with, were dropping out.

Council adjourned following the singing of the National Anthem.

DEBATE FEATURES JOINT. MEETING OF NORVAL JUNIORS

"Resolved that Poultry Raising is more profitable than Dairying". was the subject of a debate which was the main feature of a meeting of the Norval Juniors on Tuesday, Dec. 11th, at the home of Mrs. Marion Hunter and Clayton Dick. Craig Reid and John Bird, upholding the negative side of the question were judged winners over Jim Oarney and Jack Ruddell, Judges were Bill Tolton of Milton, Ken Marshall and Claude Picket, and in the judge's remarks, Mr. Tolton gave the Juniors some valuable constructive criticism regarding debating

boys' groups preceded the joint meet-After the debate, Christmas carwere sung, with John Bird at the plano and refreshments followed

#### New Year's Message From Halton's Member

New Year's Day, 1946, is the first new year since 1939 that we can look forward to without the anxiety of war. The sacrifices, though not heartaches, are behind us. Great though the sacrifices in human life and in wealth have been, there is a silver lining. The demands of war have Clerk be reconsidered, suggested that taught us how to achieve full employment and already as a direct result of the war we, as a nation, have become aware of the need for full social and health security. The Family Allowance measure and . Unemployment Insurance became law during the war. Public Health Measure, and forecasted revisions to the Old Age Pension Act will fully round out our social security programme. Full employment; coupled with a complete revision of our tax structure should make Canada the finest place in which to live and rear

Internationally Canada is doing her full part. Our contribution to the San Francisco Conference, oar participation in the International Fund to regulate Foregn Exchange and to the International Bank to furnish credit to war ravaged countries as agreed upon at Bretton Woods, our contributions to U. N. N. R. A., and our contribution to freer trade among the nations means that we as a nation are willing and anxious to help world recovery. . !

The coming year will perhaps be the most difficult of the post war years. We will have some unemployment and the housing situation is serious, bu the over all picture is full of encour-

During the war years I had to spend most of the time out of the riding but from now on will be at home excepting when the House is in session and will be glad to give full attention to riding work once again.

Best wishes to all for the New Year and don't forget you have a member who will be glad to serve you when

> Yours Sincerely. Hughes Cleaver, M.P.

service in re-upholstering and H. re-designing of your Chesterneld Butte

PHONE 89 FOR ESTIMATE (Calls taken until 11 p.m.) We also take orders for new a designs. Also retying of springs and rewebbing in the home.

Dick, the Upholsterer



THE PICK OF TOBACCO It DOES taste good in a pipe

When You Think of New Year's Resolutions: Remember that "PUNCTUALITY IS A VIRTUE" and Resolve to Have -

#### JACK'S WATCH REPAIR

KEEP YOUR WATCH ACCURATE IN 1946

WE HOPE THAT THE NUMBER 1946 WILL MEAN HEALTH AND HAPPINESS FOR YOU,

#### WE KNOW

That Our Numbers, 14 or 30, will mean the best in TAXI SERVICE. Courtesy, Safety, Prompt Service

and Full Insurance.

Thompson's

# Heating Is No Problem

If your furnace is in good repair a few dollars spent new can give you more heat at less cest. Our good stock of furnace parts ensures prompt and kneedy service,

Place your order now for a new furnace—they will be available for immediate installation soon after the New Year.

### B. F. MURFIN

Rear of Lavoie Knitting

Phone 138

Dust Collecting Systems Tinsmithing — Furnace and General Sheet Metal Work

### . . wood's . .

## Electrical Equipment

- Grinders - Out Rollers - Coolers Fast Freezers - Water Heaters

We can make Immediate Delivery ! To avoid disappointment next summer we would advise ordering your Cooler now for immediate or spring delivery. We are now taking orders on Fast

Freezers for the home. \_\_\_ Cattle accepted in Trade —

T. E. HEWSON GEORGETOWN PHONE 332



### To the People of Leorgetown and District

We extend our sincere wish that your Holiday Season and the year to come be filled with much Happiness and Joy. May we continue to have your friendship and serve you in 1946.

# RACHLIN'S

Expert Tailoring and Alterations LADIES' SUITS AND COATS: MEN'S SUITS AND COATS MADE TO MEASURE

with fit and material guaranteed.

Good range of cloth samples from which to choose.





IN THE ROSE ROOM

Georgetown Arena

Every Wednesday and Saturday Night

Modern and Old Tyme Dancing

Modern Aires Orchestra